FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Energy Projects
Division of Dam Safety and [nspections — San Francisco Regional Office
901 Market Street, Suite 250, San Francisco, California 24103
(415) 369-3300 Offce (41%5) 369-3322 Facsimile

June 4, 2002

In reply, refer to:
Proj. Nos. 2105 and 619-CA

Randal 8. Livingston, Lead Director
Power Generation

Pacific Gas and Electric Company
Mail Code N11E

P. 0. Box 770000

San Francisco, CA 94177

RE: Public Safety Devices
Dear Mr. Livingston:

We received Mr. Bill Zemke's May 20, 2002 letter concerning the placement of
natural hazard markers on Lake Almanor and Bucks Lake Reservoirs, FERC Project Noa.
2105 and 619, respectively. This letter supplements the information presented in the
Company's February 5, 2002 letter. As Mr. Zemke indicates in the most recent letter, the
inventory of potential natural hazards historically marked by the Plumas County Sheriff
(Sheriff} at the lakes is now complete, and a listing is provided in Exhibit A to the May
20th letter.,

The Company's May 20th letter also includes information on the Company's plan
of action for the 2002 recreation season. The measures discussed in the letter appear to
be complete, and are adequate. It is noted that the Company is currently negotiating a
Memorandum of Understanding (MO} with the Sheriff regarding ¢cooperation and
coordination of hazard markings at Lake Almanor and Bucks Lake. On completion of
that MOU a revised Public Safety Plan 1o reflect any agreements that may be reached with
the Sheriff will be prepared.

The Company's response to our March 5, 2002 letter is satisfactory, and the
Company's plan of action is acceptable. Thank you for your timely response in this public



safety matter, and your cooperation in this public safety aspect of your project license(s)
is appreciated,

If you should have any questions on this matter, please call Mr. Jerry Lutticken at
(415) 369-3399 or Mr. Phil Scordelis at (415) 369-3335.

Sincéi‘ely,
TAKESHI YAMASHITA

Takeshi Yamashita, P.E.
Regional Engineer

cc:  Office of the ShenfT
Atin: Rodney A. DeCrona
1400 East Main Street
CQuincy, CA 95971



